Annual Reportof Mr. & Mrs. Club

January 4, 1975

The Mr, & Mrs Club of The Holy Ascension Armenian Church started
the year 1974 with an ambitious program. We were not able to achieve
some of our proiects.

The officers were as follows;

Chairman, Mardy Azarian 170 Renald Dr. Fairfield, Conn Phone #367-9933
Vice Chairwomen, Ginny Kalfaien 294 Sunnybank Ave. Stratford 375-8554
Treasurer, Herbert Avakian 57 Peard Terr. Stratford 378-9864
Recording Secretary, Norhan Takvoryan 19 Edgewocod St, Norwalk 866-6904
Corr. Secretary, Helen Tashiian 45 Cameo Ct, Stratford 374.5359

We held a total of 5 Business meetings. Our meetings were usually
preceeded by a dinner prepared and served by our members and closed
with a program such as a presentation by a local artist, square dancing
wine tasting, and Armenian dancing.

Our gnnual family pienic in June and our Christmas party in December
was also enjoyed by other members of our parish. The New Years Eve
Dance was most enjoyable in spite of the bad weather and the small

turn out.

Our financial position wasvsome what diminished due to the cancellation
of our Annual Dance.

The year 1974 was stared with $5159.00 in our account.

We had a total annua! income of $1127.00

Total disbursments were $1178,00

This leaves a balance of $108,.00 in our treasury.

For the year 1975 we plan the following events;

Feb, 8th Mard! Gras Dance. This project is well on its way to be sucessful
June 22nd Family Picnic

October 24th Halloween Party

December 31lst New Years Eve Dance

I sincerely appreciate the assistancegiven me by our officers
and members and personally thank ecach of them for their kind cooperation.

Respectfully submitted,
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